Gap Minutes 
Southminster Presbyterian Church 7:00pm
Location:  New Hope Presbyterian Church
Vision: Gaston Area Presbyterian Congregations working together to serve God

Mission: The mission is to support and facilitate the efforts of congregations in Gaston County in their work to spread the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  Our hope in doing so is that we transform churches so that their members may find new life and new energy to respond to God’s call and others will be attracted to them and their work.

Attending were:
	Gayla Woody
	Southminster 
	
	Charles Davenport
	Presbytery

	Jackson Mott
	Southminster
	
	John Pea
	Robinson

	Ken Unnasch
	Long Creek
	
	Paula Wallace
	West Avenue

	Sue Unnasch
	Long Creek
	
	Sylvia Sellers
	West Avenue

	Libby Sigmon
	Olney
	
	Charles Sellers
	West Avenue

	Beth Bolin
	First Gastonia
	
	
	


I. Welcome and Introductions:   
· John Pea called meeting to order with prayer at 7:00 pm.  
· The minutes of the April 16, 2018 meeting were approved with motion by Paula and 2nd by   Libby.  The motion passed.  
II. Issues:

· Mental Health.  The group discussed the situation that arose in our community as a result of mental health.  Mental Health is a serious issue in our community.
· West Avenue.  The West Avenue Presbyterian Church is closing permanently on September 30 with a service at 3:00 pm with a reception afterwards.  It has been a long and agonizing decision.  At the GAP meeting in June there will be a list of things that will be available for churches who are interested.    West Avenue was reminded that this congregation will always be on God’s heart and ours.  Revolution holds all of their meetings except Sunday at West Avenue.  There is a hope that they may be interested in purchasing the property.  
III. Presbytery News – Charles Davenport
·  Presbytery Meeting was help on April 24.  It was an interesting meeting but the only vote was to approve the docket.  
· Charles visited with Eddie Deas today.  The medication was not helping and the doctor recommended that he cease.  Eddie’s son will be retiring from the military and are hoping that he will be able to arrive soon.  A second son is having difficulty get back in the country because he lives in Canada.   Someone has been contracted to moderate the session until January. 
· Third Street and Good Hope in Kings Mountain will hold Fifth Sunday Services together on the last Sunday in July at Third Street

· Pneumatrix is continuing at Union and Southminster.  Betty and Charles are working with a church in Newton.  

· We have a team in Malawi and Bobby White is on the team.  They will return on Saturday.  

· School of Laity will have graduation on Saturday.  There are eight who will graduate.  

IV. Other reports and items

· Report about Camp Grier promotion.  Saddened that this event was cancelled.  Timing just did not work. 
· Guatemala – Beth Bolin.  A trip is planned for the fall but not enough for the Spring.  Some of the HOPE money has been used for scholarships.  Communication is a problem in explaining how and under what circumstances the scholarships can be used.  Southminster has a team of five people in Guatemala right now.    They are going to build two houses.   Sylvia and Charles’s granddaughter and her youth group from Columbia will be going to Guatemala in two weeks.

· Mission Trip in West Virginia.  We have some folks from Southminster and First-Gastonia and others from Presbytery in West Virginia this week.

· GAP.  John distributed a sheet with some information about the original report.  There was discussion around the following questions:
· What might this system look like?

· How do we ensure that each group would focus on the mission of uniting, energizing and transforming the church and that if a project or plan didn’t meet those standards we look for something else? 

· Would this system alienate members?  Would that be a good thing or a bad thing, or a combination? 

· How can we disappoint people at a rate they can absorb?

COMMENTS:
· It is risky to try new things but you have to keep trying.

· Need our churches to get involved and one special group just to get involved in getting people involved

· Need to stimulate interest in a broader population than we currently have 

· Do other people in our churches know we exist?

· Think they know but don’t know how they are connected or even care 

· Many associate GAP with Habitat house and because they can’t do anything about Habitat, they lose interest

· Need to have a message to distribute to everyone about what we do and who we are 

· My radical thinking is that if we start doing this gathering, why would we need minutes?   

· Maybe we would need minutes more to keep the whole group together 

· Trying to interest other people in our church, we have pushed to get others involved but only when it is held at our home church

· They feel out of place when they come because we all know each other 

· I am worried that we do not have people, resources and energy to sustain two or three projects a year.  Leadership can only go so far.  

· The vision is important but maybe we do not spin our wheels trying to get a bunch of people involved – maybe we target a few people in each congregation who believe in the vision

· Maybe we do not need to expand GAP but to identify the project that can expand the congregational engagement

· Can we make a framework work where we are dividing ourselves into three groups

· Perhaps we need a service for people who are more limited in their activities – some type of project

· The group can work together – our joint Presbytery meeting was excellent and included everyone in the common good – but when it was done  - it was finished

· Perhaps one project a year is all we can 

· Perhaps the purpose can unite – we talked about mental health at the beginning of the meeting, is there something GAP can do around an issue.  What if we focused on an issue that affects people in our community 

· David Lytle has pushed the ideas of mental health and this is something he might have an idea about. 

· If there is a unifying issue, it can hit home and bring us together. 

· There is also the educational issues of someone with a problem – how to speak to someone and how to offer help – to acknowledge the problem and walk with them. 

· West Avenue has a Narcotics Anonymous group 

· What are the elements of worship, service and fellowship that can be associated with an issue

· The Task Force was simply trying to find a way to connect us because the old projects were no longing providing that connection

· It is hard to get people to participate – volunteerism is important – but you have to invite and not ask.  But it has to be a topic people are interested in

· Unless we increase our critical mass, dividing in three groups will not be doable

· But choose a topic that will allow us to incorporate worship, service and fellowship 

· Not necessarily something that will be easy but that will provide an outcome 

· Need to be creative to come up with potential projects 

· What is the goal? 

· The goal is to successfully encourage more people to get involved 

· The mission statement is our goal 

· Something that we can all work on 

· All congregations have people that mental health issues have touched 

· If mental health is chosen, Night to Shine would be a great GAP project 
· There are many facets of mental health 

· Focus on worship, service and fellowship as part of the project and perhaps targeting different activities each year with mental health and what we would do with service, fellowship, and worship 

· We have to get other people invested in this

· The city sponsored a health clinic fair at West Avenue and everyone attended and participated

NEXT STEP:  To suggest the issue of mental health and how to systematically incorporate worship, fellowship and service and assist our congregations to engage in that.   It is an on-going process.  

V. 
Announcements

· West Avenue will hold its ice cream social on September 26 at 5:00 pm
· The Resource Center that Presbytery is promoting an on-line resource center to take the place of the one no longer in existence.  For an individual church to subscribe is $7.50 per year.  Presbytery is considering a license which would give every church in Presbytery free link.  So the question is would GAP’s next meeting be a good location to do a demonstration for the project.    Perhaps we need an appropriate audience from somewhere else.   Perhaps we can invite her to join the Lectionary Group that meets on Wednesday at 9:30 at Panera.  Perhaps GAP can host a demonstration at another time to specifically target our education leaders.  
· Habitat will have our slab ready on time.  The Azalea Garden Club will partner with Habitat to provide two azaleas, some plants from garden club member’s homes and an informational brochure about the plants and how to care for them.

Next Meeting – Olney – 7pm - Monday, June 18 and Libby Sigmon will preside.  Charles Davenport closed the meeting with prayer.
